
COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY 
Tuesday , November 1, 2016                    1st      Nov Reg 

 
THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, 
NOVEMBER 1, 2016 AT 9:00 A.M.    
 
PRESENT: NEAL GERSTER, NORTHERN COMMISSIONER; JOE HARDIN, PRESIDING 
COMMISSIONER AND EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER.    
 
 
 

HARRISON TOWNSHIP 
 

10/31/16  Lynn Seaver, Road and Bridge Foreman phoned the office and advised that Waldo 
Road, Sections 7 and 18 west of 275 Road to state line is now open. 
 

DOVER TOWNSHIP 
 
10/27/16  Steve White phoned the Commission. He had a question  if a road is closed or not in 
Dover Township at the west end of Union Track Road or 2325 Road, but he also thought the 
place he was referring to could be Veteran and Union Track Road and 2225 Road.  He does not 
know the section and was unsure of exact roads.  He states he already talked to Lynn Seaver 
and was told to call here. Secretary checked the Closed Road book and did not find a reference 
to any of these roads he mentioned.  He states he will follow up again with Lynn Seaver. 
Secretary invited him to come to the office and talk to Commissioners when they are in session.  
 
Lynn Seaver phoned the office in regards to this matter.  He states he is unclear of where 
exactly Mr White was referring to.  Mr White told him Troop and Totten Roads.   
 
 

COURTHOUSE 
 
 

10/31/16  Health Inspector Steve Durnell phoned the office.  He states a citizen has made a 
complaint to his office about the bottom floor courthouse restrooms not having hot water.  Mr 
Durnell states this is nothing he can take any further action on or enforce.  The citizen told him 
if the issue is not fixed then he will write a letter to the editor.   
 
 

MISSOURI NORTHERN  PECAN GROWERS 
 

10/27/16  Anna Wilkinson phoned the office.  She emailed over some paperwork and is asking 
if the Commission can sign it.  Joe Wilson is trying to get a grant for his Pecan Business and this 
is part of the paperwork they need.  She asked if they could get it now. Let her know the 
Commission will not be back in session until next Tuesday.  She asked if the Commission could 
be called to come in and sign the papers she needs. Let her know contact will be made with the 
Commissioners today in regards to this. 
 
 

BRUSH CUTTER 
 

Secretary made a call to Virgil Township Trustee at the request of Lynn Seaver. Left a message 
for James Boyle that they are waiting for his townships brush cutter map. Asked if he could get 
it to us as soon as possible.   
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SHERIFF 
Commission received an email from Tyson Markham of Commerce Bank with updated numbers 
for the possible refinancing of jail bonds. 
 
Commission discussed two potential firms to use for reissuance of Vernon County jail bonds. 
Calls were made to both firms requesting additional information to be provided by the 
following morning so a decision can be made on November 2, 2016.   
 

KATY ALLEN LAKE PROJECT 
 

Commission received a copy of the Letter of Support and check from Great Southern Bank in 
the amount of $2500. 
 
Commission received email notice that ADM Cares Grant was approved for $5000.00. 
 

STATE HOSPITAL 
 

Commission received an email from Representative Patricia Pike asking to schedule a meeting 
with the Commission and City Administrator/Mayor on November 2, 2016.  
 

BUDGET 
 

Commission received a request for $3000.00 from Children’s Mercy  for  Vernon County to help 
support the care provided to indigent children from our area.  
 
 
 

MoDOT 
 

Commission received signed Soft Match Agreement from Macon County Commission. It was 
forwarded to Darin Hamelink of MoDOT. 
 
 

PERSONNEL 
 

Motion made by Commissioner Wolfe to keep the employees retirement fund CERF 4% 
contribution payed by the employee rather than paid by the employer for calendar year 2017.   
Motion was seconded by Commissioner Gerster. No further discussion.  Passed by unanimous 
vote. 
 
 
Motion was made by Commissioner Gerster to offer Vernon County Courthouse Employees the 
day after Thanksgiving off as an extended holiday.  Motion was seconded by Commissioner 
Wolfe and passed by unanimous vote. 
 
Commission sent email to Department Heads /Elected Officials that the Courthouse will be 
closed the day after Thanksgiving this year.  
 

SWAB 
 

Commission received notice of meeting to be held November 2, 2016 in Jefferson City. 
 

 
 



 
.  
 
 

 

COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY 
Tuesday , November 1, 2016                    1st      Nov Reg 

 
 

REGION M SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 
 

Commission received a letter of support for Recycling Grant form City of Sheldon and Sheldon 
R-VIII School District. 

 
 
 

STOKES ROAD 
 
Commission went to view BRO-B108 (42) Bridge in Center Township.   
 

STATE TREASURER 
 

Commission signed Affidavit and Agreement to claim $120 county money from the State 
Treasurers Unclaimed Property. 
 

RECYCLING CENTER 
 

Commission received a copy of check from Advantage Metals for $136.80.  
 
Commission received a copy of check from Advantage Metals for $57.00.  
 
Commission received Trailer Loading Reports dated 10/27/16 and 11/3/16. 
 
 
 
 
Ordered that Commission adjourn at 3:30 P.M.   until Wednesday, November 2, 2016.  
 
ATTEST:________________________________  APPROVED:_____________________________ 
  CLERK OF COMMISSION    PRESIDING COMMISSIONER 
 
 
 
 

  


